
Select Board Meeting Minutes 
November 27, 2024 
 
Selectman Bill Nye called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 
 
Calling of the roll 
Selectmen: Bill Nye, Nick Hanson, Barry Bateman 
Secretary: Carolyn Nye 
 
The selectmen signed the town warrant. 
 
Barry made a motion to accept the meeting minutes November 13, 2024, as written.  
Nick seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
John Stanley repaired two shingles on the Town Hall roof. 
 
The Ed McDonald safety grant application through MMA was approved and the town 
will be reimbursed for $1,410.48.  
 
The selectmen will revisit in the spring about cleaning the inside and outside of the 
post office.  
 
Barry would like to investigate the use of the siren in the fire station to be used for 
emergencies.  
 
The selectmen discussed hiring a handyman to do small jobs around the town as 
painting, snow shoveling and other small jobs. 
 
Nick said Brett will be replacing the Town Hall doors. It was approved at Town 
Meeting June 10, 2024, to replace the Town Hall doors for $10,000.00.  
 
Bill adjourned the meeting at 6:23 pm. 
 
Submitted by, 
Carolyn Nye 
 
 


